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BY EMAIL  
 
September 11, 2020 
 
 
Gregory Van Dusen  
Director, Regulatory Affairs  
Hydro Ottawa Limited, 
2711 Hunt Club Road  
P.O. Box 8700  
Ottawa ON  K1G 3S4  
regulatoryaffairs@hydroottawa.com 
 
Dear Mr. Van Dusen:  
 
Re: Hydro Ottawa Limited (Hydro Ottawa)  

Application for Rates  
OEB File Number: EB-2019-0261 
 

This is in response to your letter of September 10, 2020 to the Ontario Energy Board 
(OEB) requesting a further one-week extension to the date for the filing of a Settlement 
Proposal from September 11, 2020 to September 18, 2020.  
 
The OEB approves the request to extend the filing deadline. However, as this is the 
latest in a series of extension requests, the OEB hereby suspends both of the filing 
deadlines set out in Procedural Order No. 6. The OEB will set a new deadline for any 
OEB staff submission on the Settlement Proposal when a Settlement Proposal is filed. 
In the event that there is no Settlement Proposal arising out of this proceeding, Hydro 
Ottawa shall provide written notification to the OEB of the failure to reach a settlement. 

Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 
 
c:  All Parties  


